

HOXNE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of meeting of Hoxne Parish Council Neighbourhood Development Plan  Working Group held on Thursday 16 July 2020 at 7.00 pm via video-conferencing

	Present:

	Cllr Rob Marsh-Feiley, and Kevin Prior, Michel Henri, Edward O’Connor, Graham Thornett, and Claire Whiting. Langton Brook Consultants represented by Andy Robinson and Hoxne Parish Council Clerk.  
1. Apologies – none 
2. The minutes of the meeting of 16 July 2020 were agreed and would be signed at the next appropriate meeting. 



	3. Reports on specific work streams:
Biodiversity – CW asked for the opinions from the engagement events to tie into the work. It was agreed the NDP needed to explain what biodiversity is, why it is important and why it is important to Hoxne and the plan would need to identify sites that need to be protected and how these sites could impact on any potential development sites.
Community Facilities – KF and AR would work together to identify what to protect and what to enhance (for example via Section 106 or CIL funds). RMF would provide a map for identified facilities to be marked on. 
Heritage – GT reported that work continued by the Hoxne Heritage Group. 

4. Review and data and information to date:
At 19.26 CW left the meeting.

a. Consultation event outcomes and directly submitted comments were noted in an overview report supplied by AR.
b. Key views and settings identified in the above were noted. 
c. Green spaces had been identified via the engagement event but needed to be assessed against the NPPF criteria. 
5. Housing:
a. The Strategic Housing Needs Assessment undertaken be AECOM was noted. There were many errors in respect to calculations of housing supply and these comments would be fed back to AECOM. 
b. The Local Housing Needs Survey (Community Action Suffolk) was noted and would be supplied to AECOM.
c. Type and number of dwellings 
d. Site area required
e. Suitable sites
The above three items were discussed in detail against a criteria provided by AR. AR reminded all members that there was no obligation to designate sites for development. A number of potential development sites were considered. AR would summarise the discussion and the results would be considered again at the next meeting. There was a suggestion to look at sites which were located in Denham (or on the Hoxne/Denham boundary) as well as sites in the centre of Hoxne. It was noted that landowner engagement would be required as part of the NDP development. 
6. Review of timetable – the Working Group would meet again in a fortnight to review the above information. 
7. Other matters

None
8.  Date of next meeting was agreed but since the meeting was revised to 7.00 pm on Thursday 8 October 2020. 
The meeting was closed at 20.51.



Signed : ____________________________________________ Chairman.

